
SUNAPEE RECREATION MINUTES 

May 14, 2019 

ATTENDEES: Scott Blewitt, Melissa Trow, Megan Oxland, Dan Hayward, Ed Winters 

AUDIENCE: Jon Reed, Peter Salvitti, Crystal Knapp, Beth & Jeremiah Johnson, Mike 

Cunningham, Mary Lambert, Kara Morin 

CALL MEETING TO ORDER: Dan Hayward 5:35  

Ed accepted motion 

2nd Megan Oxland 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY SPOKE: 

Jon Reed, Peter Salvitti, Crystal Knapp, Beth Johnson, Mike Cunningham, Mary Lambert, Kara 

Morin 

➢ Comments consisted mainly towards the ¾ Girls Recreation Softball Team & Coach, 

but some directed at Recreation processes as a whole. 

➢ All those noted above spoke their concerns & was agreed upon after letting all parties 

speak that there are three main points that they would like to be looked more closely 

at: 

1. Hiring/deciding process on coaches for each season & fulfilling the 

commitment to the team as a whole 

2. End of Season (and possibly mid-season) evaluations for parents & athletes 

to fill out & returned to Recreation Department 

3. Re-visit the current “Grievance Form” 

➢ Attendees would like an update & will be following up to progress on the 3 noted 

above points. 

 

ADGENDA ITEMS: 

➢ Beach water testing, Georges Mills (DES)- always been extremely clean.  No more 

testing at GM. 

o Double testing at Dewey Beach- 2007 tested in house (high counts) 

• Twice per month at summer season* we agree with the recommendation* 

 



➢ After the Fact Permit at GM- for work already done.  Working with Scott Hazelton to 

follow through. 

 

➢ Veterans Field- 

Proceed as scheduled & take funds in & consult with SAU 

➢ Summer Newsletter- 

Should be sent out by the end of this week. 

 

Entered Non-Public session 7:01pm 

Out of Non-Public session  

 

End of Meeting 7:51pm 

All in favor 

 

 

 

 


